


Rule 1.4 | Extended Mileage Collaboration and Board Review 

Physicians who plan to collaborate with APRNs in locations beyond seventy-five (75) miles from 
the physician, known as Extended Mileage Collaboration, must submit the protocol for approval 
prior to the commencement of patient care under the protocol. Primary Care Extended Mileage is 
discussed in Rule 1.5. If a primary care provider does not meet the requirements of Rule 1.5, a 
protocol must be submitted. 

The facts and matters to be considered by the Board regarding any collaborative relationship shall 
include, but are not limited to, how the collaborating physician and APRN plan to implement the 
protocol, compatibility of practice (e.g., specialty compatibility or day-to-day practice 
differences), the method and manner of collaboration, the availability of backup coverage, 
consultation, and referral. 

Source:  Miss. Code Ann. §73‐43‐11 (1972, as amended). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Rule 1.4 Collaborative/Consultative Relationships. Physicians with collaborative relationships with 
APRN must ensure backup physician coverage when the primary collaborative physician is 
unavailable.  The backup physician must be on APRN protocol.  In the event of death, disability 
(physical/mental), or relocation, which would result in the APRN not having a collaborative 
physician, the APRN has the duty to immediately notify the Mississippi Board of Nursing as 
jointly agreed by the Mississippi Board of Nursing and the Mississippi Board of Medical 
Licensure.  The Nursing Board will then immediately notify the Mississippi State Board of 
Medical Licensure. 

In order that patients may continue to be treated without interruption of care, the APRN may be 
allowed to continue to practice for a 90‐day grace period while the APRN attempts to secure a 
collaborative physician without such practice being considered the practice of medicine.  The 
Mississippi State Board of Medical Licensure, or its designee, will serve as the APRN’s 
collaborative physician with the agreement of the Mississippi Board of Nursing.  The Mississippi 
State Board of Medical Licensure and the Mississippi State Board of Nursing will assist the APRN 
in their attempt to secure a collaborative physician.  If a collaborative physician has not been 
secured at the end of the 90‐day grace period, an additional 90‐day extension may be granted by 
mutual agreement of the Executive Committee of the Mississippi Board of Nursing and the 
Executive Committee of the Mississippi State Board of Medical Licensure. During this additional 
90‐day extension, the above described collaborative agreement will continue.  The APRN will not 
be allowed to practice until the previously described collaborative arrangement with the 
Mississippi State Board of Medical Licensure is agreed upon.  

Source: Miss. Code Ann. §73-43-11 (1972, as amended). 
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